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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement and Findings of Fact

1. On January 5, 2007, Qwest Corporation (Qwest) filed Advice Letter No. 3056 to provide an option for customers to request copies of prior month’s bills due to a recent Internal Revenue Service decision to provide a refund of a Federal Excise Tax on certain long distance services paid on bills from March 2003 through July 2006.  This option provides for online electronic access to allow customers to obtain copies of bills for the period of time for which the refund is applicable.  A fee will be charged for this service.

2. The Colorado Office of Consumer Counsel (OCC) filed a protest and request for hearing on January 11, 2007.  As grounds for the request for hearing, the OCC stated that it was concerned whether the charges filed with the Advice Letter and tariff sheet are just, reasonable, and not unduly discriminatory.  The OCC also noted a cost study had not been submitted.
3. On January 12, 2007, Qwest provided Staff of the Commission (Staff) with a cost study and followed on January 16, 2007 with a detailed back-up to the cost study.  Staff reviewed both of these documents and found no specific concerns with the proposed rates.

B. Discussion

4. We find this duplicate bill option being offered by Qwest in Advice Letter No. 3056 is a benefit to the consumer and is in the public interest.  A delay in the implementation of the electronic duplicate bill option with an evidentiary hearing and further regulatory process would limit the effectiveness of the proposed offering.  While we appreciate the OCC’s concerns, we find Staff’s review of the proposal addresses their concerns.  Therefore, we decline to set this matter for hearing.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Advice Letter No. 3056 filed by Qwest Corporation shall be allowed to go into effect by operation of law.

2. The request for hearing filed by the Colorado Office of Consumer Counsel is denied consistent with the discussion above.

3. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN Commissioners’ WEEKLY MEETING 
January 17, 2007.
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Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


POLLY PAGE
________________________________
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________________________________

Commissioners

CHAIRMAN GREGORY E. SOPKIN'S TERM EXPIRED JANUARY 9, 2007.
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